
 

 
April 11, 2025 

CONFIDENTIAL 

Via Email - drcachildress.bainbridge@gmail.com 

 
Dear Dr. Craig Childress: 

 
The American Psychological Association Ethics Office acknowledges receipt 
of your recent submission in which you inform us of your intent to file 
complaints with various licensing boards and the AFCC. 

 
You are correct that we do not accept complaints against members who 
are licensed or if there is another entity that can review and discipline the 
conduct. Should a state licensing board or other appropriate entity take a 
serious action against an APA member, the Ethics Office can review the 
action under a separate process. 

 
For information concerning our ethics process, please review the Ethics 
Committee’s Rules and Procedures located online at: 
https://www.apa.org/ethics/committee-rules- procedures-2018.pdf. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
The APA Ethics Office 
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